


The mission of  

Prevent Blindness Texas is  

to prevent blindness  

and preserve sight. 

DEAR FRIENDS & SUPPORTERS, 
 

We have heard many clients say their “new eyes” have  allowed them to 
not only see more clearly, but to envision their future more clearly, as well. 
A vision screening, eye exam and/or a pair of eyeglasses helped many of 
our clients excel in school, get a driver’s license or get a job, putting them 
on the road to success. 
 

The past year at Prevent Blindness Texas proved to be a year of change 
and growth for the organization. We persevered towards a brighter future, 
and we envision even more positive changes on the horizon. A few changes 
include hosting a congressional briefing for the first time in Austin, Texas 
focused on the impact of diabetes and diabetic eye disease on a person’s 
livelihood, the inaugural Mardi Gras Ball in San Antonio, and the impact 
the work of the National Center on Children’s Vision & Eye Health has 
and will continue to have on our screening procedures.  
 

Education about healthy vision and access to vision care are our top       
priorities at Prevent Blindness Texas and we remain dedicated to providing 
Texans with the knowledge and services they need to protect their eyes 
from eye disease and eye injury. 
 

The support and generosity of our friends, sponsors, partners and donors 
have truly impacted the lives of adults and children across Texas. Because 
of Prevent Blindness Texas’ focus on education and direct access to vision 
care, children are excelling in school, adults are becoming employed, and 
seniors are living independently, and with your continued support, Prevent 
Blindness Texas can continue to provide brighter futures to adults and    
children across Texas. 

Tracy Dieterich 
Board Chair 

Debbie Goss 
President & CEO 



Screened 

3,498 PRESCHOOLERS AGE 0 TO 5 YEARS 

24,992 SCHOOL-AGED CHILDREN AGE 6 TO 17 YEARS 

7,022 ADULTS AGE 18+ YEARS 

Referred 

427 PRESCHOOLERS AGE 0 TO 5 YEARS 

3,878 SCHOOL-AGED CHILDREN AGE 6 TO 17 YEARS 

4,107 ADULTS AGE 18+ YEARS 

Educated & Trained 

Served 

EYE EXAMS, EYEGLASSES,  
PROFESSIONAL SERVICES 
(CLIENTS MAY HAVE RECEIVED  
MORE THAN ONE SERVICE) 

Spread Awareness 

PLACEMENTS, 
INTERVIEWS, 
IMPRESSIONS  
& VIEWERS 







Prevent Blindness Texas's adult vision         
screenings are funded by the Blindness            
Education, Screening, and Treatment (BEST) 
Program at the Texas Department of        
Assistive and Rehabilitative Services' (DARS) 
Division for Blind Services' (DBS), allowing us 
to screen the eyes of thousands of adults each 
year across the state of Texas.   
 
The BEST program assists uninsured adult 
Texas residents with payment for urgently 
needed eye-medical treatment and is funded 
with voluntary donations when Texans renew 

their driver's licenses or DPS-issued                
identification cards.    
 

In 1 year, PBT screened the eyes of 

over 4,263 adults across Texas!  
 
Those who fail the vision screening are      
referred to an eye doctor for a full          
comprehensive eye exam, encouraging adults 
to take charge of their eye health.    

Carol Freeman Sees the Little Things 

BEST Program Funds Thousands of Vision Screenings 

From Homeless to Working  

"Thank you so much for making it 
possible for me to get glasses. I have 
been homeless for a year. I quit high 
school and was living on the streets. 
My aunt helped me get back on my 
feet. To do anything with my life, [I 
had] to start with being able to see. 
My aunt paid for an eye exam. You 
covered my glasses. Now I'm     
working on my GED, getting my   
license, and I got a job this week! 
Thank you! God bless you!"  
—Colby Eisenberg, age 19 
Healthy Eyes Eyeglass Program 
June 2013 



National Center on Children’s Vision & Eye Health 

Prevent Blindness’ National Center on Children’s Vision & Eye Health, chaired by Prevent 
Blindness Texas board member, Kathleen Murphy, collaborated with national and state 
partners, including Prevent Blindness Texas, to provide the technical assistance, education, 
training, resources, and leadership necessary to advance a universal approach to children’s 
vision screening in the U.S. The Center strives to develop national standardized screening 
protocols and a surveillance system that will improve the way vision screening is conducted, 
especially amongst children age 3 to 5 years old. Kathleen Murphy spoke on behalf of the 
Center at the 2nd annual Focus on Eye Health National Summit in Washington, D.C. on 
June 17, 2013. 

Walmart Envisions Star Pupils Houston Endowment 

Walmart Foundation generously awarded Prevent Blindness 
Texas $50,000 through the State Giving Program funding the 
Star Pupils Program, which provides vision screenings, eye 
care referrals and eye health educational materials for      
children across the state of Texas.   
 
Through this funding Prevent Blindness Texas screened the 
eyes of 28,490 children, referred 276 children for an eye exam 
and/or eyeglasses, certified 142 children’s vision screeners, 
and distributed more than 9,100 brochures on children’s eye 
health and safety. Prevent Blindness Texas also introduced 
the Star Pupils Eye Health and Safety Curriculum component 
to 12 school districts, developed and expanded existing     
partnerships, and distributed the Vision Resource Guide to 
more than 55 schools in Texas, assuring children have the 
resources they need for eye care services. 
 
Thank you Walmart Foundation for supporting Prevent 
Blindness Texas’ sight-saving mission!   

Houston Endowment awarded Prevent Blindness 
Texas with a considerable grant, totaling 
$100,000 for the 2014-2015 and 2015-2016 fiscal 
years. This grant will fund the Healthy Eyes    
Program, which provides eye care services to 
adults. 
 
Through this funding Prevent Blindness Texas 
will provide uninsured and underinsured at-risk 
adults in the Greater Houston area with eye 
health and safety information, vision screenings, 
and direct access to vision care, including   
vouchers for free eye exams and/or eyeglasses. 
In addition, Prevent Blindness Texas will also 
train volunteers to be certified adult vision 
screeners.  
 
Thank you Houston Endowment for becoming a 
voice for vision!   

“You must be 

 the change 

 you wish to see 

 in the world.” 

—Mahatma Gandhi 







Eyes on the Road 

On Tuesday, May 14, 2013 Prevent Blindness Texas 
hosted a congressional briefing, “Eyes on the Road: 
Diabetes Impact on Vision and Work” in an effort to 
educate lawmakers and the public about the impact 
that diabetes and diabetic eye disease can have on a 
person’s livelihood. 
 
The briefing featured Dr. David Brown, Retina     
Consultants of Houston, and Dr. Sunil Patel, Texas 
Tech University of Medicine and West Texas Retina 
Consultants, who presented the findings of a study 
exploring the impact of eye disease on the life and 
livelihood of Texas truck drivers. Representative Susan 
King from District 71 in Abilene also spoke at the 
briefing.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The study, funded by Genentech brought to light the 
impact a truck driver’s lifestyle has on their health 
and vision. One of the study’s primary findings is that 
those in the commercial truck driving industry were at 
heightened risk for developing diabetes and diabetic 
macular edema (DME) due to limited healthy food 
choices on the road, limited opportunities to exercise, 
and an unwillingness to start insulin therapy due to 
perceptions surrounding regulations on commercial 
vehicle operation and insulin use. 

Eye Ball 2014 

Inaugural Mardi Gras Ball 

The Houston Eye Associates Foundation and Prevent Blindness Texas came together as two 
nonprofit organizations who share a commitment to vision care. The 5th annual Eye Ball 
which took place on February 7, 2014 at the Hilton Houston Post Oak Hotel honored    
Karen and Bob Aspromonte, recognized for their philanthropic endeavors and business  
success, including Mr. Aspromonte’s successful professional baseball career. The event, 
which hosted over 330 guests, was a hit! 

The Inaugural Mardi Gras Ball, held at the Westin Riverwalk in San Antonio on February 
22, 2014 crowned Mr. and Mrs. R. Tom Roddy as King and Queen of the ball! This gala 
kicked off a new tradition at Prevent Blindness Texas, including delicious creole cuisine, a 
silent auction, raffle, dancing and live entertainment. With over 250 guests this was one  
party that will not be forgotten. 



Eye Ball 2014 

On March 29, 2014, the Department of Ophthalmology at The 
University of Texas Southwestern Medical Center and Prevent 
Blindness Texas joined forces and hosted Eye Ball 2014 honoring 
Drs. Donald and Ellen Seldin. The event, chaired by Peggy Dear 
with Alcon as corporate chair, hosted over 200 guests at the Dallas 
Country Club. In addition to the dinner and dance, guests also 
enjoyed a number of new entertaining activities, including a     
caricaturist and ballroom dance lessons by professional ballroom 
dancers. 

“It's not  

how much we give  

but how much love  

we put into giving.”  

—Mother Teresa  

“My Old Eyes Feel Brand New!” 

"My name is Liliana. I am 9. I really needed 
glasses. I couldn't see the letters on the    
chalkboard. I got headaches when I read 
books. I love to read! I have all A's in school 
now and I can see with my new awesome blue 
glasses! So cool! My old eyes feel brand new! 

Thank you so 
much!"  

 Love,   

 Liliana 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

"Our insurance 
would not cover 
another pair of 
glasses within the 
same year as the 
old ones were   
received. I know 
Emily's eyes have 
gotten worse since 
she squinted 
more, grades   
decreased, her 
mood worsened. I 
took her into a new eye doctor for an exam. 
Sure enough, she was not seeing well. Her eye 
sight was really bad. I could not afford glasses 
again! You made it possible to get the right 
prescription glasses she needed!" 

-Michelle (mother of Emily and Liliana) 







$100,000-249,999 
Houston Endowment 
Texas Department of Assistive and  
 Rehabilitative Services 
 

$50,000-99,999 
Child Care Council of Greater Houston, Inc. 
Walmart Foundation 
Mr. & Mrs. John T. Walter, Jr. 
 

$25,000-49,999 
Alcon 
Kronkosky Foundation 
Mr. & Mrs. Peter O'Donnell, Jr. 
 

$10,000-24,999 
Albert & Ethel Herzstein Charitable Foundation 
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Aspromonte 
Auto Group Services 
Bartlett Cocke, General Contractors 
Boeing Employee Community Fund 
Mr. & Mrs. Harry Cullen 
Essilor of America, Inc.  
George and Mary Josephine Hamman Foundation 
Halliburton Company 
Harry W. Bass, Jr. Foundation 
Health Alliance for Austin Musicians 
HOYA Vision Care 
John P. McGovern Foundation  
Najim Family Foundation 
Sysco Corporation     
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Roddy 
The Rosenberg Group & Rosenthal, Pauerstein, 
 Sandoloski, Agather, LLP 
The Simmons Foundation 
Kenneth & Nancy Spitler 
Valero Energy Corporation 
Valero Foundation 

Walmart 
Wayne and Joann Moore Charitable Foundation 
 

$5,000-9,999 
Mr. & Mrs. Trent & Janet Balke 
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Benson 
Benson Honda, Mercedes Benz of San Antonio & 
 Tom Benson Chevrolet  
Ms. Cindy Brinker Simmons 
Brown Foundation 
Byrd Interior Construction 
Mr. & Mrs. Robert K. Carlin 
Ms. Peggy Dear 
Dr. Bob and Jean Smith Foundation 
Gaston Episcopal Foundation 
Mr. & Mrs. Malcolm Gillis 
Drs. Carlos A. & Hortencia Luna Gonzales 
Harris & Eliza Kempner Fund 
IPAC 
Dr. & Mrs. Jeff Lanier 
Lone Star Capital Bank 
Mrs. Linda Marcus 
Mr. & Mrs. F. C. Meyer 
Dr. & Mrs. Mitch Porias 
Renson Enterprises 
Strake Foundation 
SWBC 
The Morris Foundation  
Thomas M., Helen McKee &  
 John P. Ryan Foundation 
United Way of Greater Houston Community  
 Building Grant 
UT Southwestern Medical Center/ 
 Southwestern Medical Foundation 
Visionworks of America and Davis Vision 
Drs. Mark Vital and Katherine Diase 
Wells Fargo Bank 
Drs. Robert & Mary Ann Wilkins 
Willis of Texas 

$1,000-4,999 
Abe Zale Foundation 
Allied Engineering and Machine Products 
Mr. & Mrs. Pierce Allman 
American Fixtures Cabinet Co., Inc. 
Dr. & Mrs. Jeff Arnoult 
Ken & Lorri Aspromonte 
Bank of Oklahoma 
Dr. & Mrs. William Banks 
Mr. & Dr. Charles Barger &  
 Susan Wittenberg Barger 
Ms. Libba Barnes 
Ms. Suzanne Bartolucci 
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas P. Barton 
Gerald & Vida Beard 
Dr. & Mrs. Michael Bloome 
Mr. & Mrs. Chris Brown 
Dr. & Mrs. Michael Brown 
Karmen Bryant 
Dr. Amy Coburn 
Communities Foundation of Texas 
Community Health Charities of Texas 
ConocoPhillips 
Crady, Jewett & McCulley, LLP 
CVS 
Delta Gamma Foundation 
Jerry & Sue Deutser 
Mr. & Mrs. Tracy Dieterich 
Dietz McLean Optical 
Mr. & Mrs. Phillip Drayer 
Dr. & Mrs. John Eisenlohr 
Escalante's 
Mr. Joshua Espinedo 
Fash Foundation 
Faskin Foundation 
Frost Bank 
Mr. & Mrs. Chuck Garcia 
Mr. & Dr. Gilbert Garcia and Deanna Pena-Garcia 
GEICO 



“ We make a living  

by what we  get,  

but we make a life  

by what we give.” 

—WINSTON churchill 

Mr. & Mrs. Ken Gindy 
Godwin Lewis PC 
Grande Communications Cares Club 
Mr. Frank Grassler 
Mr. Jim Greenwood 
Mr. Scott Hamey 
Ms. Donna Harris 
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Hawkes 
HEB 
Forrest Henson, Jr.  
Mr. Charles R. Hickox 
Mr. Jay Houren 
Mr. Franklin Hytken 
J.M. Haggar, Jr. Family Foundation 
Dr. & Mrs. Kevin Jong 
John & Gaye Kelsey 
Mr. & Mrs. Ford Lacy 
Drs. James & Jenny Lai 
Dr. John Lim 
Lynne Lipsitz 
Dr. & Mrs. Marc N. Longo 
Mrs. Sarah Losinger 
Luther King Capital Management 
J. F. Maddox 
Madison Charitable Foundation, Inc. 
Marcia Otto Koehler Foundation 
Mary Ann Smiley Interiors 
Judge Michael Massengale and  
 Dr. Lindsey Harris   
Max & Rochelle Levit Family and  
 Milton & Lee Levit Family 
Dr. & Mrs. Malcolm Mazow 
Dr. & Mrs. James P. McCulley 
Bob & Marilyn McDowell 
Merrill Lynch 
Dr. & Mrs. Bernard Milstein 
Mr. & Mrs. Dan Montgomery 
Ms. Kay Y. Moran 
Morgan Stanley Foundation 
Nathalie and Gladys Dalkowitz Foundation 

National Philanthropies Trust 
NuStar Energy 
Ralph & Becky O'Connor 
Dr. & Mrs. Richard Ou 
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Pierce, Jr.  
Mr. & Mrs. Stuart G. Potter 
Dr. & Mrs. C. Downey Price 
Dr. & Mrs. William Quayle 
Mr. & Mrs. Gerry Regard 
Rey & Blanca Reza 
David & Lynn Rizzo 
Mr. & Mrs. James Robertson 
Regina Rogers 
Mr. & Mrs. Edward G. Rose 
Mr. & Mrs. David Sabonghy 
Dr. & Mrs. Paul  Salmonsen 
Mr. & Mrs. Pete Schenkel 
Mr. & Mrs. Ken Schnitzer 
Security Service Federal Credit Union 
Mr. & Mrs. Sean Self 
Service Corporation International 
Superior Vision  
Ms. Ann Simmons 
Mr.  Frank Sitterle 
Dr. Earl Smith, III 
Mr. & Dr. Stephen Spears & Allison Lin 
Tassles & Bows 
Texas Children's Hospital 
Texas Heritage Bank 
The Dallas Foundation 
The Methodist Hospital 
Dr. Justus Thomas 
Dr. & Mrs. Richard Urso 
Vetter Foundation     
VSP Vision Care     
Dr. Andy Watkins 
Mr. & Mrs. S. Conrad Weil 
Dr. & Mrs. Jeoffrey K. Wolens 
Mr. & Mrs. James S. Wright 
Wulfe Foundation     







Texas Affiliate 
 Debbie Goss 
 President/CEO  
 
 2202 Waugh Drive 
 Houston, TX 77006 
 P:  (713) 526-2559 
 In TX: (888) 98-SIGHT  
 F: (713) 529-8310 

Southeast Texas 
 Irene Baird 
 Regional Director  
 
 2202 Waugh Drive 
 Houston, TX 77006 
 P: (713) 526-2559 
 F: (713) 529-8310  

North Texas 
 Pam Milacek 
 Regional Director 
 
 3610 Fairmount Street 
 Dallas, TX 75219 
 P: (214)528-5521 
 F: (214) 521-5248  

Southwest Texas 
 Audra Atzger 
 Regional Director 
 
 1600 NE Loop 410 
 Suite 125 
 San Antonio, TX 78209 
 P: (210) 236-7360 
 F: (210) 236-7671  

Officers 

Chair 

Vice Chair 

Vice Chair 

Secretary 

Treasurer 

 

Tracy Dieterich 

Elizabeth Gillis 

Terri Nesrsta 

Chuck Garcia 

Chris Brown 

Board 

Kandi Alyousef-Garza 

John Barber 

Michael Breckel 

Chris Brown 

Karmen Bryant 

Amy Coburn 

Tracy Dieterich 

Chuck Garcia 

Elizabeth Gillis 

Troy Hall 

Scott Hamey 

Christina Ibrahim 

Rogers Inglis 

 

Nickey Miller Jones   

Scott Lemond 

Malcolm Mazow 

Cliff McLean 

John McMahan 

Kathleen Murphy 

Terri Nesrsta 

Joseph Plott 

David Sabonghy 

Earl Smith, III 

 

Staff 

Debbie Goss 



The figures on this page depict the financial activities of Prevent Blindness Texas for the 2013 -2014 fiscal year ending March 31, 2014.   
A complete set of audited financial statements are available upon request.  

Revenues   
  Public Support:   
    Received Directly:   
      Contributions $33,191 
      Grants 410,220 
      Legacies 0 
      Special Events 320,307 
      Received Indirectly Combined service  campaigns 4,620 

        Total Public Support 768,338 
    Operating revenue:   

      Government grants 215,724 
      Net Investment Income 25,389 
      Miscellaneous 4,100 

        Total Operating Revenue 245,213 

Total Public Support And Operating Revenue 1,013,551 

Expenses   
  Program Services:   
    Research 9,855 
    Public Health and Education 473,050 
    Professional Education/Training 147,828 
    Community Services 206,959 

        Total Program Services 837,692 
  Supporting Services   
    General and Administrative 49,276 
    Fundraising 98,552 

        Total Supporting Services 147,828 
          Total Program and Supporting Services 985,520 
  Affiliate Support of National Programs 105,431 
Total Expenses 1,090,951 
    Change in net assets before non-operating revenue, gains and losses (77,400) 

Non-Operating Revenue, Gains and Losses:   
  Gain on sale of property and equipment 0 
  Realized and unrealized gain (loss) on investments 52,666 

Total Non-Operating Revenue, Gains and Losses 52,666 

Change in Net Assets (24,734) 
Net Assets at Beginning of Year 3,022,257 
Net Assets at End of Year $2,997,523 


